
IDE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 18th November 2015
Present: Barry Hookins (Chairman), Nick Bradley, Chris Bishop, Peter Pattison, Pete Bishop, Louise Watson, Sarah Tiley, Andy Swain

Also in attendance: Rose Saunders (Clerk), TDC Councillor John Goodey

There was one member of the public present.

Public participation: Mrs Jackie Chadwick asked if there had been any progress on the naming of the C50 road.  See agenda item 4 f).  The names suggested by residents at the recent Park & Ride consultations had been reviewed by Teignbridge District Council who then provided a list of acceptable options.  It was agreed that “Ide Village Road’ would be the preferred option (Proposed NB, seconded PP) and this will be passed on to Devon County Council.
1. Apologies: John Smart, Alan Connett (DCC) Kevin Lake (TDC)
Barry welcomed Pete Bishop who was attending his first meeting after being co-opted onto the Council.  

2. Declaration of Interest: none
3. Minutes of last meeting: the minutes of 16th September 2015 were approved and signed by the chairman as a true record of that meeting.

4. Progress reports for information:



a) Neighbourhood Plan (Chris Bishop) – Chris and Peter have taken professional advice and have arranged a meeting at TDC to ensure the plan is not over-complicated. Local businesses need to be consulted.  The sub-group would welcome input from some younger residents to put their ideas towards the plan.  Chris will place an update in December’s Ide Times.  
Nick advised that the agents for the Church Commissioners have arranged a survey of the Pynes Farm site and architects are working on plans.  He expects to meet with them in January.  Any proposed development of Pynes Farm would need careful consideration with regards to the Neighbourhood Plan and TDC will advise how to proceed. 
John Goodey shared his knowledge of the CIL (Community Infrastructure Levy) and offered his assistance with the plan if needed. 

b) Play Area (Barry Hookins) – The two new units have been fitted but the ground is very wet and the surface needs to be re-laid.  The Play Area is therefore closed until it is safe to use.  Barry proposed spending approx. £500 over the agreed budget to get the surface finished. (Seconded CB)
c) Ide Parish Fund – no applications have been received since September’s meeting
d) Cemetery (Sarah Tiley) – the records are being duplicated onto computer files. There are areas of the cemetery still to be checked against the old paper records.  
e) Traffic issues along Balls Farm Road/Doctors Walk (Andy Swain) – an email of complaint had been received from a resident of Balls Farm Road. This has been shared with DCC Councillor Roy Hill who is on the case.  The Police have been in attendance on an ad hoc basis.
The situation will be complicated by the temporary closure of the road outside Exonia Park, with traffic diverted along the C50.  A “passport system” will be set up for residents to access Doctors Walk, Little John’s Cross Hill etc.
f) Proposals for Park & Ride at Alphington junction – we expect to receive the revised plans very soon.  It is almost certain that these will show a roundabout at the entrance to Ide, which will reduce the speed limit to 30mph.  Andy, Pete and Louise will send a letter voicing their concerns about the lack of a safe cycle route into Exeter and showing their favoured route with appropriate crossing places.  They will ask for an evening meeting to discuss this.
g) Teignbridge Electors Fund – There is £495 available to be claimed in February 2016’s round of funding.  Louise will obtain quotes for consideration at January’s meeting.
h) Church Commissioners plans regarding Weir Meadow & Pynes Farm (Nick Bradley) – see public participation.  Any negotiations regarding community use of Weir Meadow need to be balanced against any proposals to develop at Pynes Farm.
5. New items arising:
a) To consider the claiming of the annual Precept from Teignbridge District Council
Barry proposed no change to the level of precept to be claimed, i.e. £6,000 for 2016/7 (seconded LW)
6.    Finance (Clerk):

a) To receive Receipts and Payments from 16/9/15 to 18/11/15
Total of current and deposit account = £19,391.80 cr.  Committed to a payment of £15,636 including VAT to Broxap Ltd for the Play Area renovation.  £1,000 promised by Devon CC is due this week.  This will leave a working balance of £4,755 until the VAT reclaim of £2,606 has been received.
b) Notification of all payments over £100 since 16th September:
P Tonkin - £150, £140, £110 for grass cutting at the cemetery and around The Green.
B Hookins - £240 re-imbursement of payment for skip hire

R Saunders £103.15 – wages October
c) Website – legal requirement re Transparency Code for Smaller Authorities: Parish Councils with an annual turnover of less than £25,000 are now legally required to publish certain records on a publically available website – which we have.  There is government funding available to allow Councils to purchase any necessary equipment and as Rose currently uses her personal laptop for PC records, she asked for approval to claim for a laptop & printer/scanner solely for PC use. (Proposed BH, seconded NB) 
7.    Recent Planning Applications:
Mr & Mrs M Easterbrook, Drakes Farm – dwelling in garden - declined
Mrs B Spivey, 1 Cobbe House, – felling of one prunus tree - approved
Mrs J Williams, 5 The Green, – outline permission for dwelling in garden – awaiting decision
Mr D Nichols, 4 Cobbe House, - Provision of front and rear dormer windows - declined
Mrs A Boyce, I Old Vicarage Close, – felling of one western Hemlock & pruning of one Liquid Amber – awaiting decision
Mr B Venables, 8, The College – installation of conservation roof window – awaiting decision
Mr D Beeson, 17a High Street – demolition of single storey extension, construction of two storey extension and single storey extension – awaiting decision
8.    Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda

Louise reported that she and Sarah had visited John Smart, who is now “on the mend”.  

There have been several enquiries from local parishes that are considering installing defibrillators.

She had not received the necessary recycling bin and had been told by TDC to put recycling items in the black bin until they could get her one.  John Goodey promised to get this put right.
Andy advised that he had re-built the village website and could see that it was getting about 10 hits per day.  Barry thanked him for his work on bringing the website up to date.
Barry had been advised of fly-tipping at Scratchyface Lane – he has reported this to TDC.
9.    Correspondence for Information:
Clerks & Councils Direct

Phone Scam warning from Devon & Cornwall Police – to be included in Ide Times

Press release re nominations for “re-cycling heroes”
10.  Date of next meeting: Wednesday 20th January 2016
Signed: B Hookins
Date: 20th January 2016 
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